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Message from Board President  
and Executive Director

As we celebrate Roaring Fork 
Conservancy’s (RFC) 25th year, we 
can’t help but take a moment to pause 
and reflect on our community, our 
supporters, and our rivers.

Looking back over the past 25 years, 
so much has changed. We built a 
River Center that functions as a hub 
for watershed education, science, 
and policy. We have grown our staff 
and our impact, working towards 
meeting the new and changing needs 
of the rivers. Climate change, extended 
drought, wildfires, low snowpack, 
low stream flows, elevated stream 
temperatures, afternoon fishing 
closures, mudslides, algae blooms 
in alpine lakes and many streams 
and rivers – they’re all impacting our 
landscape and our rivers. While our 
core values remain the same, our day-
to-day priorities continue to evolve.

Water shortages and dwindling 
reservoir levels are changing water in 
the west. RFC is pursuing innovative 
strategies to honor existing water uses 
while working diligently to keep water 
in local rivers. As demand increases 
and supply dwindles, further reductions 
in use and innovative conservation and 
efficiency measures will be necessary 
to meet the many needs of the future. 
The Roaring Fork Watershed, as 

a headwater, is a key player in the 
Colorado River Basin. While 25 years 
ago, the focus was on protecting 
streams in the vicinity of Basalt, we 
now know we need to embrace our 
role in the Colorado River Basin by 
participating in creative planning, 
forward-thinking conservation, and 
innovative stewardship of this unique 
watershed.

Through all these changes, we are 
grateful for our reliable and dedicated 
supporters. We recognize those of you 
who have grown with us and weathered 
the changes, challenges, and successes 
of the past 25 years. Thank you for 
investing in us, believing in our work, 
and most importantly for your passion 
for our rivers.

As we move into the next 25 years, we 
will continue bringing people together 
to protect local rivers through relevant 
education, science, and policy. This 
annual report highlights RFC’s work 
over the past year while allowing us to 
reflect on where we began, and how 
we’ve grown.

A successful watershed group is 
built upon a dedicated and engaged 
community. Thank you for all you do 
to further the mission of RFC and your 
unwavering support.
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Continuous anchor ice coverage on the lower Fryingpan River.
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Anchor Ice Rises to the Top in Fryingpan Priorities
Anchor ice is a fascinating river phenomenon. Anchor ice forms 
below the surface of the water and attaches to the bottom 
of the river, which may seem counterintuitive since ice floats. 
The combination of supercooled (below 0°C) water and the 
turbulence of a flowing river allow this unique and beautiful 
natural occurrence. Anchor ice can be seen in many local streams 
during the colder months of the year. While often stunning 
to observe, anchor ice in the Fryingpan River has drawn the 
attention of RFC staff and local anglers due to concerns that the 
ice can occupy interstitial spaces - the areas between rocks - that 
serve as essential macroinvertebrate habitat, and potentially 
cause a detrimental scouring to the streambed when it releases.

In the fall of 2020, RFC staff, with special help from intern Shay 
Austin, worked with Dr. Ed Kempema, a Senior Research Scientist 
at the University of Wyoming, to create a novel, objective 
approach to document and track anchor ice over time to better 
understand the factors affecting its formation in local rivers. 
This study was piloted on the Lower Fryingpan River last winter, 
an area with previously recognized anchor ice impacts, but 
absent data to correlate presence, timing, and location. Results 
from 2021, combined with future studies and observations will 
ultimately provide valuable information to allow RFC to advocate 
for management practices of Ruedi Reservoir and the lower 
Fryingpan beneficial to local stream ecology.

From December 2020 through March 2021, staff spent 32 days 
in and along the banks of the Fryingpan monitoring anchor ice 
at six different sites. During this time, anchor ice presence was 
observed 13 out of 32 survey days. A notable decrease in anchor 
ice began in the second half of January 2021 and continued 
through the end of the study period. This decrease in anchor ice 
aligned with increases in water temperature, air temperature, 
and stream flow rate. The results from this initial period of 
anchor ice monitoring provide a strong basis for future studies, 
and RFC will continue to modify and improve the protocols and 
methodologies to strengthen the integrity of the data moving 
forward. RFC intends to continue the study in subsequent years 
to provide more data necessary to illuminate trends and draw 
clear conclusions about the influence of water temperature, air 
temperature, and stream flow rate on anchor ice formation in 
the lower Fryingpan River.

For more information, or to read this year’s report, visit  
www.roaringfork.org/your-watershed/fryingpan-river/.
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Watershed Science 

& Policy

Addressing water issues, river health, 
and related land management through 

participation in public processes.
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  Crystal River

  	Participated in Wild and Scenic 
stakeholder group.

  	Lead the Crystal Restoration Working 
Group. Prioritized riparian restoration 
work in the Crystal Valley and will 
begin associated projects and studies 
in 2022.

  	Continued to work with the Town 
of Carbondale to implement the 
Riverfront Park Restoration and 
Efficiency Project, a key element of 
the Crystal River Management Plan. 
Construction is projected to begin 
summer 2022.

  	Secured implementation funding from 
the Town of Carbondale, Colorado 
Fishing is Fun, Colorado River Water 
Conservation District, and Bureau of 
Reclamation WaterSMART grants.

  Grizzly Creek Wildfire and Debris Flow Impacts

After substantial impacts from the Grizzly Creek Wildfire, Glenwood Canyon 
was hit by large monsoonal storms in the summer of 2021, which lead to 
significant debris flows and additional impacts on local stream health and 
water quality. RFC is partnering with numerous organizations responding to 
these major events.

  	Continuing work with the Glenwood Canyon Restoration Alliance  
on community building, outreach, and restoration efforts in  
Glenwood Canyon.

  	Serving on the Middle Colorado Watershed Council’s Technical Advisory 
Team, advising implementation of post Grizzly Creek Fire and debris 
flows water quality monitoring.

  	Provided resources and data to Mesa State University students studying 
water quality after the Grizzly Creek Fire.

  	Initiated a joint meeting between local organizations and the Upper 
Colorado River Watershed Group in Grand County to discuss challenges 
and responses to the respective impacts of wildfire on both communities.
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  City of Glenwood Springs

Continued to serve as a technical 
advisor for the Glenwood Springs 
River Commission on stream health, 
outreach, and policy projects.

  Colorado River Basin

RFC continues to be an active 
participant in the Colorado 
Basin Roundtable, providing 
input on Demand Management 
discussions and the Basin 
Implementation Plan update.

  Fryingpan River 

  	Coordinated with Colorado 
Water Conservation Board 
and Colorado River District to 
lease 3,500 acre-feet of water 
to mitigate anchor ice from 
January-March.

  	Initiated Anchor Ice Monitoring 
protocol and reporting  
(see associated article  
on page 4).



As RFC celebrates its twenty-fifth anniversary, the past few 
years have seen significant impacts on local water resources 
including streams and rivers. Drought, reduced snowpack, 
hot temperatures and wildfire have all made their mark in the 
watershed in recent years, with climate change as a driving 
force. Many of these factors resulted in significant alterations 
to both water quantity and quality.

RFC continually strives to stay abreast of changes, 
implementing monitoring and data collection when necessary. 
With RFC’s 25-year history and related water expertise, some 
of these impacts are predictable and monitoring can be 
planned and implemented proactively. This includes RFC’s 
Hot Spots for Trout stream temperature monitoring in the 
summer and anchor ice monitoring in the winter, both of 
which are influenced by drought conditions.

On other occasions, RFC becomes aware of new concerns 
as they arise, often with public citizens or partnering 
organizations helping to raise awareness of changing 
conditions. In the fall of 2021, after a year of above-average 
temperatures and drought conditions, local concerned 
citizens notified RFC of significant algal blooms in alpine 
lakes within the watershed. RFC water quality staff 
responded, implementing a round of algal research and 
sampling to better understand the conditions and potential 
effects on lakes which are often at the headwaters of local 
streams and rivers.

A key component of RFC’s ability to adapt and respond to 
changing conditions is collaboration. RFC’s Hot Spots for 
Trout program relies on local citizen scientists who assist 
with collection of temperature data during hot summer 
months. The recent algae sampling and study was conducted 
in partnership with The University of Colorado’s Institute of 
Alpine and Arctic Research, utilizing their expertise to help 
understand and study these new conditions.

Looking ahead, it seems likely that new concerns and impacts 
to water resources will arise, especially in light of a changing 
climate. But just as likely, is RFC’s resolve to identify, study, 
and respond to these changes as they come.

RFC worked with Dr. Diane McKnight, a limnologist 
at the Institute of Arctic and Alpine Research at The 
University of Colorado, regarding the large algal 
blooms observed in high elevation lakes. In September 
2021, RFC staff hiked 8 miles to collect algal samples 
from three alpine lakes and their outlets near the 
headwaters of the Roaring Fork River. Samples were 
sent to Dr. McKnight and her team for analysis with 
results pending.
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Responding to Changing Conditions



 Colorado River Watch   

 Partnered with volunteer Stream Teams to conduct regular 
water quality monitoring at 22 Roaring Fork Watershed sites, 
including 106 sample events, and 11 volunteers working a 
combined 121 hours.

 Assisted with the annual River Watch State Training in Cedaredge 
CO, helping to teach water quality monitoring and in-stream 
measurement protocols to 45 participants including a diverse 
mix of students, teachers, and watershed groups.

 Supported a River Watch grant request to the Pitkin County 
Healthy Rivers Fund. The grant was awarded and will fund 
water quality monitoring supplies for RFC and other local 
schools and groups participating in the River Watch Program. 
RFC will provide local coordination, housing, and distribution 
of the supplies as needed.

 Cattle Creek 

 RFC conducted a seventh year of targeted biological and 
chemical monitoring on Cattle Creek with funding from 
Garfield and Eagle Counties. Water quality and stream flows 
were measured throughout the year at three sites, documenting 
a second consecutive year of drought and corresponding low 
flow conditions and their potential impacts on water quality.

Water Quality
Accomplishments

 Fryingpan River     
 For the eighth consecutive year, RFC monitored levels 
of the algae Didymosphenia geminata (didymo) in the 
Fryingpan River. Surveys of didymo stream bed coverage 
and basic water quality monitoring were conducted at 7 
locations in spring, summer, and fall.

 RFC maintains temperature loggers at 3 sites within 
the Fryingpan River. These loggers measure stream 
temperature every hour and have operated year-round 
since 2013.

 Temperature Monitoring    

In 2018, RFC installed temperature loggers on the 
lower Roaring Fork River and Crystal River in response 
to drought and low-flow conditions leading to stream 
temperature concerns. Loggers have been maintained 
since that time and data was shared with Colorado 
Parks and Wildlife in a joint effort to monitor potential 
impacts on aquatic life during the 2021 drought year. 

10 11
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RFC’s resilience, ingenuity, and growth 
has been a pervasive presence in my 
life since I moved to the valley 23 years 
ago. As a young teacher I was excited 
to meet RFC’s first education director, 
Tim O’Keefe, and include his watershed 
lessons into my sprouting curriculum. We 
walked my fourth-grade class to natural 
spaces around Basalt and introduced the 
students to Basalt’s rivers and riparian 
areas through games and exploration, 
picking up trash as we went, and often 
leaving student made signs encouraging 
people to not litter and respect the 
river. The students were so engaged in 
this curriculum that they pushed us 
to create an afterschool program that 
continued for three years. Most of them 
participated through middle school, 
challenging both Tim and I to continuously 
create new lessons and activities. I have 
run across some of these students who 
are now adults working and living in our 
communities. They often share memories 
with me of getting their feet wet while 
playing and learning about our rivers.

While some of the areas we explored 
remain, others have changed as the town 
and population grew. In the early 2000’s, 
the area that we always avoided was Old 
Town Pond. Even the hardiest of students 
were not interested in exploring the dirty 
pond often referred to as “Lake Malaria” 
and adjacent asphalt parking lots with 
exposed septic tanks and sewer lines that 
were leaking into the Roaring Fork River. 

Now, as RFC’s current director of 
education, I smile as I lead students 
around The River Center and riparian 
areas. The pond and land are now a 
functional diverse ecosystem that we 
use as an outdoor classroom. Sharing 
the redevelopment of this brownfield 
site (former industrial site mitigated for 

redevelopment) empowers students with 
a story that embodies rejuvenation and 
hope. Today, the revitalized space around 
The River Center and Roaring Fork River 
has become a haven that we use to teach 
this and future generations of students.

Over the last two decades I have watched 
RFC’s education programs evolve from a 
community grass root effort to protect 
the rivers in Basalt, into a leader in 
watershed protection and education 
throughout the Roaring Fork Valley and 
state. The education programs that 
have reached over 133,000 thousand 
students are now spread across multiple 
generations and have been developed 
to build students’ knowledge through 
multiple programs that they experience 
during their K-12 education.

Over the last two decades, I have had 
the joy of teaching the children of my 
former students. Hannah Simmons was 
my student in 2006. Upon seeing her this 
fall chaperoning her daughter’s fourth 
grade class during their visit to The River 
Center, I was excited to hear that she 
and her daughter, Gianna, thoroughly 
enjoyed the program. She shared that 
the activities were just as engaging as 
she remembered during her experiences in 
middle school.

As I look forward to the next decade of 
watershed education, I am galvanized to 
continue RFC’s legacy of captivating and 
inspiring students to become stewards 
of the watershed by building knowledge 
that motivates protection and best 
development practices for rivers and 
riparian land.
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“Over the  
last two decades,  

I have had  
the joy of  

teaching the  
children of  
my former  
students.” 

- Megan Dean

The Evolution of an Educational Legacy

Director of Education

Megan Dean
Former service station on current site of The River Center. Photo courtesy of Duroux family.

Megan Dean with two generations of former students, 
Hannah and Gianna Simmons.
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RFC created teacher friendly online video clips and activities to 
deepen students understanding of watersheds before their in-
person program. 

Ten-minute virtual activities allowed students to build 
a basic understanding of content so that when they 

experienced programs in person, they were already 
familiar and excited about the objectives.  

These teacher friendly virtual activities required little to 
no guidance; a true plug and play experience. 

RFC educators sent these activities to teachers before 
their scheduled programs, which allowed students to 

go deeper when they were in the field, connecting what 
they experienced in-person to what they learned through 
online programming. 

Online videos and activities were utilized over 900 
times by local students in 2021.

Photo: Ryan Quinn
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Watershed 

Explorations 
reached 

205 
residents and 

tourists

336  
children  
attended  

23 RFC led 
Summer Camps 
and After School 

Programs

98  
First-year raft 

 guides representing 
7 outfitters 

participated in 
River Ecology 
Interpretation 

training

52%  
of school  

programs took 
place at  

The River  
Center

RFC  
educators taught  
132 river and 

watershed related 
school programs  

reaching  
2,816  

students

RFC hosted 
Water Education 

Colorado’s 
annual educators 
conference which 
was attended by 
20 educators  
from around  

the state.

Roaring Fork  
Conservancy taught  

213 education  
programs making  

over 4,300  
contacts  
in 2021!

NEW  
IN  

2021
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 The Brooksher Watershed Institute

The Brooksher Watershed Institute is a series of presentations  
from local, state, regional and national water leaders 
addressing our most precious resource, water. In its third 
year, RFC offered six virtual and one in-person presentation 
and each program provided opportunities for participants 
to engage in dialogue with these water leaders. The topics 
covered were how warming water is impacting coldwater 
sportfish, microplastics in the atmosphere and aquatic 
environments, Grizzly Creek wildfire impacts such as debris 
flows and flash floods, monitoring snowpack, and the ever-
changing environment of the Colorado River Basin.  The live 
presentations had 245 attendees from around the world  
and recorded presentations were viewed over 400 times.  
The Brooksher Watershed Institute recorded presentations, 
slides, or related reports are available at www.roaringfork.
org/education-and-outreach/brooksher-watershed-institute/. 

 23rd Annual Fryingpan & Beyond 
 River Cleanup

For a second year in a row, the Fryingpan & Beyond River 
Cleanup looked different than in previous years. Instead of a 
one-day event, the Cleanup took place over a week allowing 
individuals and families to space out while collecting road-
side debris.  Over 250 residents and visitors picked up trash 
along 14 miles of road adjacent to the Fryingpan River, the 
Roaring Fork River from Aspen to Glenwood Springs, the 
Crystal River, and even along the Colorado River.

 Hot Spots for Trout

For the second year in a row, the lack of precipitation led 
to below average stream flows, resulting in increased water 
temperature. Higher water temperature holds less dissolved 
oxygen, which can stress fish and other aquatic life.  To 
monitor these conditions, RFC staff and eighteen volunteers 
collected over 300 water temperature data points from 
around the Roaring Fork Watershed. Data collected by 
volunteers enhanced RFC’s ability to monitor the watershed, 
engage with the public, and identify future water quality and 
habitat concerns. Rocky Mountain PBS wrote a story and 
produced a video on the Hot Spots for Trout program. Hot 
Spots for Trout Against Drought can be viewed at www.rmpbs.
org/blogs/rocky-mountain-pbs/hot-spots-for-trout-against-
drought/. 

 City of Glenwood Springs

RFC partnered with the Glenwood Springs River Commission 
on community outreach and education projects.

  Participated in the Glenwood Springs annual RiverFEST 
event. 118 volunteers cleaned up 13 cubic yards of trash 
along streams and rivers throughout GWS and attended an 
outreach celebration afterward.

  Attended a riparian planting project in partnership 
with the Glenwood Springs River Commission and Middle 
Colorado Watershed Council. Volunteers planted 150 native 
plants along the Colorado River at Two Rivers Park. 

 River Stewards

RFC’s River Stewards, a dedicated group of young 
professionals, spearhead community engagement events to 
inspire young river enthusiasts to explore, value, and protect 
the Roaring Fork watershed. These passionate individuals 
helped kickoff the Fryingpan and Beyond River Cleanup, 
ran several social media campaigns, volunteered at river 
restoration projects, and ushered in four new members. This 
fun, multi-talented, and committed cohort meets monthly.

 Programs with RFC & RFOV

Roaring Fork Outdoor Volunteers (RFOV) invited RFC to provide 
some education and interpretation on two hikes this summer.

  An RFC educator joined RFOV on a hike along the Jess 
Weaver Trail in Glenwood Canyon. Participants learned about 
the history of the trail, the unique geographical and ecological 
features found in No Name Canyon, and the benefits of riparian 
habitats.

  RFC’s science and policy staff was one of 6 stops along the 
Lake Christine Tour. Participants on this tour learned about 
the history, Burned Area Emergency Response (BAER) analysis, 
restoration efforts to date, and helped remove invasive plants.

  In partnership with RFOV and Pitkin County Open Space and 
Trails, RFC’s River Stewards and other volunteers helped restore 
400 feet of streambed along the Roaring Fork River by planting 
500 native plants at Lazy Glen Open Space. 

 Grizzly Creek Volunteer Project

Hosted by the Glenwood Canyon Restoration Alliance, RFC 
participated in the Grizzly Creek Volunteer Project, joining 40 
participants from numerous partner agencies and the public, 
conducting maintenance, restoration, and improvement 
of the Grizzly Creek trail and rest area. Aspen Public Radio 
featured the work in a piece about the Grizzly Creek wildfire, 
impacts, and restoration.

Community 
Outreach and 
Engagement
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THANK YOU,  
RFC NATIONAL COUNCIL

You make our work possible!

value

explore

protect

Thank you to our  
2021 National Council!

Representing all parts of the United States, RFC National Council members make annual 
contributions of $1,500+ that enable us to serve as a voice for the rivers, execute sound river 

science, inform decision-makers, and educate the next generation of river stewards.

If you’d like to join RFC’s 2022 National Council, please contact Sheryl Sabandal at sheryl@roaringfork.org.
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Lindsay & Tom Gorman
Zach Hayes
Kristen Henry
Sherry & Rick Herrington
Nancy & Charlie Hess
Brian & Heather Milne Hipona
Julia and Ken Hirsch
Marcee Hobbs
Janis & George Huggins
Keith Ikeda
John Illeman
David Johnson
Sandra & Peter Johnson
Tammy & Tom Kenning
Nick Kilbourn
Barbara Klein
Mary & Peter Kurtz
Katy Lee
Virginia G. Leffler
Allison Lewin
Christine & Andrew Light
Casey & John Livingston
Verna Lofaro
April Long
Tracey Lucks
Cynthia and Richard Luczyski
Susan MacDonald
Pamela & Craig Mackey
Leslie Madsen
Kevin & Elizabeth McCann
Heidi McGuire
Beth & Kent Meager
Lindy & Tom Melberg
Lee & Paul Michaels
Mary Beth and Gregg Minion
Doyen & James Mitchell
Kirsten & Rob Morey
Andy A. Mueller
Diana Murray
Network for Good (Anonymous)
Leslie P. Neveu
Maxwell Olson

Gifts and Contributions - Gifts and Contributions - Roaring Fork Conservancy acknowledges our generous donors and program sponsors.
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Debi Overholt
John Patrick
Bill Fales & Marj Perry
Carol Hood Peterson & Brooke Peterson
Pinnacol Assurance
Jayne & Bill Poss
Laura C. Riegel
Donna & Ken Riley
Dr. Mary E. Schmidt-Libby
Shine Detailing LLC
Sean Simpson
Lorraine & Pat Spector
Susan D. and David B. Young Charitable 

Trust Fund at The Chicago  
Community Foundation

Julia Loo & Steve Sutcliffe
SeanTankersley
Harry Teague
Victoria Treece
Chris Treese
Sarah Uhl
Colin Wagoner
Cynthia Wayburn
Fred Weitz
Wright Water Engineers Inc.

$100 - $199
Barbara and Frank Aguilera
Sharon & Bruce Anderson
Ned Andrews
Anonymous
Mark Fuller & Penny Atzet
Anne & Tom Baker
Sallie & Tom Bernard
Clara Blakely
Kim Bock
Kip Bossong
Pauline Bowles
Caroline Bradford
Jill & Michael Briggs
Clare Bronowski
Margie & Paul Broome
William Browning
Victoria Broyles
Gerard Tomasso & Sherry Caloia
Carbondale Middle School 8th Grade 

Service Learning Class
Helen Carlsen
Paul D’Amato & Beth Cashdan
Chris Burley - Slifer Smith & Frampton
John Christie

Karen & Dan Comings
Steve Pfeiffer & Anne S. Cooke
Vicki Corbisiero
Susan Cottle
Janet Coursey
Carol Craven
Heather Crotty
Lynn & Tom Dunlop
Janice & Leroy Duroux
Carole and Steve Dustin
Don & Susan Edmonds
Kathy & Greg Feinsinger
Judy & Dennis Fitzpatrick
Diana & Dave Flett
Jane Floyd
Nicole Forristal
Hilary Garnsey
Jon Gibans
Jean & David Goldstein
Eric & Gwyneth Gosney
Krystina Greenwood
Kim Gross
Kira Hamalak
Brenda Hanson
Kim Harbour
Ethan Harkless
Susan Hartnett
Sarah Hassell
Edward Haugland
Susan Helm
Paul Hempel
Nancy & Peter Hoffmann
Howie Mallory Family
Lind & Mark Hubley
Michael  Hutton
Page & Turnbull, Inc.
Sandy Jackson
Mary Jameson
Sage Jarmin
Kim Jenrich
Gwen & Gilbert Johnson
Ann Johnson
John Katzenberger & Deb Jones
Judith and George Jorgensen
Kevin Messerschmidt & Denise Jurgens
Ryan Kalamaya
Marianne & Mark Keating
Jane Kelly
Megan Kemper
James Harrison & Mary Jo Kimbrough
Carol & Peter King

Priscilla Klamper
Sandy Klein
Ellen Knous
Ann Kough
Karen Kribs
Marian Krogh
Philip Kuramoto
Becky & Jack LaCroix
Robyn Lawry
Maureen Lewin
Francine & Tag Liebel
Carol & Bill Lightstone
Lauren Litchet
Jamie Lofaro
Lindsay & Rick Lofaro
Lona Louis
Timothy Marquand
Carroll and Jack Maxon
Buzz & Dot McArthur
Clancey Mckay
Patty Mckinney
Kevin McLaughlin
Janet & Bob Mineo
Ashley Moffatt
Richard Moore
Caroline Moore
Sue and Greg Mozian
Mary Jo Murphy
Jill & Jeff Muscatello
Peter Nichols
Robin Van Norman
Carolyn & James O’Donnell
Michele McClinton & Brad Osborn
William Parsons
Bob and Marci Pattillo
Bob Millette & Maggie Pedersen
Liz & Bill Phillips
Lance Clark & Susan Philp
Lynn & Kenneth Plank
Gina Pogliano
Brook & Dave Portman
Gabrielle & Robert Rafelson
David Hyman & Barbara Reid
William Rochfort
Jenny & Todd Sauer
Janice Scheer
Robin Scheller
Gerald Schissler
Jesse Schreier
Margaret & Mike Simmons
Annie Sinclair

Glenn Smith
Katie Soden
Erica Sparhawk
Karin Teague
Suzanne Wolff & Gary Tennenbaum
Denise Tomaskovic
Amy & Chris Treese
Cynthia & Fisher Trigg
Jerry Vest
Stella Wagner
Donna & Tom Ward
Scott Warrior
Gayle & Richard Wells
Lucylee Whiting
Everett J. Wiehe
Michelle Wilk
Beth & Pierre Wille
Lori & Kenneth Williams
Mary & Hugh Wise
Mary & Ron Wolff
Ginny & Pete Yang

$10 - $99
Jeffrey Abrams
Ronald & Denise Acee
Anita & Paul Adolph
Joanne Alexis
Bridgette & Ryan Anslyn
Brian Archibeque
Debra Audette
J Gary Augustson
Ruth & Jim Barnes
Jack Butterfield & Jeanne Beaudry
James Benson
Bryann Benton
Gayle & Phil Bieluch
Nell and Bill Birk
Jim Bishkin
Liz & John Bokram
Joe Brown
Cindy & Hap Bruce
William Burge
Maureen Callahan
Jen Campbell
Lorrie and Rick Carlson
Patrick Seydel & Susan Cashel
Hunter J. Causey
Georgia Chamberlain
Kyra Chopra
Kendall Joan Christianson

Barbara Collins
Michelle Collins
Deb Collins
Christopher Condon
Samuel Cox
Stacey Mclendon Craft
Jennie Curtis
Lisa Dancing-Light
Helen Davis
Jeffrey Dean
Stephanie Deaton
Kim Defries
Claire & Ray Delacqueseaux
Dick Helmke & Marice Doll
Doris & Chuck Downey
Suzanne Driggers
Janis Dybdahl
Mary Dybicz
Amy Egertson-Throm
Memphis Enzer
Joel and Sherri Evans
Angela & Gary Evans
Norris and Susan Ewalt
Currie Family
Crawford-Arensman Family
Mary Lou & John Flynn
Christine Flynn
Ken Neubecker & Paula Fothergill
Chris & Connie Geiman
Melissa Goodman
Donna & Bernie Grauer
Saundra & Darryl Grosjean
Hillary Hamann
Stephen Hamano
David Hamilton
Mary D. Harlan
Mary Harris
Thomas Headlee
Caitlin & Jamin Heady-Smith
Jeremy Heiman
Cindy Hester
Christian Hill
Ann Hodges
Linda A. Marie Holloway
Holy Cross Energy
Mark  Howard
Malin Howard
Viola L. Huber
Nancy Hummel
Michael Hurst

Mary E. Hutmacher
Mary Ann Inouye
Wayne & Jo Ann Ives
Stephanie Janiga
Ed Jennings
Greg Jeung
Sarah Kaiman
Shelley Kaup
Gregory and Pamela Keran
Mary & John Killebrew
David Swersky & Geni King
Lani Kitching
Marcella Knable
Freja Koorn
Michelle Lacour
Trevor LaLonde
Megan Lamb
Ann Larson
Katie Laven
Terry Lee
Kayla and Jim Lehmann
Denison Levy
Penny & Don LoFaro
Jennifer & Greg Long
Cash Mackie
Kathleen Mann
Deanna Lee Manning
Joani Matranga
Theresa Mayeda
Jacob Valley McCoola
Phebe Meyers
Paul Michaels
Eric Mischnick
Mark Munger & Lauren Hirsch Munger
Stephanie Munk
Rebecca & Eric Musselman
Patricia Nadon
Jacqueline and Michael Nelson
Meghan Y. Nemechek
Crystal Newton
Matthew O’Byrne
Marina & Tim O’Keefe
Tom Oken
Siri Olsen
Shyanne Orvis
Richard Parachini
Nancy Peterson
Kim & Mike Petrie
Bonnie Pletcher
Tyler Portman

Gifts and Contributions - Roaring Fork Conservancy acknowledges our generous donors and program sponsors.
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Gifts and Contributions - Roaring Fork Conservancy acknowledges our generous donors and program sponsors.

In Memory of Alder Wise
Kim & Mike Petrie

In Memory of Bob Waterman
Jim Jensen & Jeannie Russell

In Memory of Britton White
Marie & Bill Wise
Jim McCotter
The Steinmann Family
Sue & Dave Palmer
Gerald Schissler

In Memory of Carol Christie & Dennis Christie
John Christie

In Memory of Scott William Morley
Diana & Dave Flett

In Memory of Dale & Jean Christensen
Diana & Dave Flett

In Memory of E.T. & June Evans
Joel & Sherri Evans

In Memory of Jean & Jim Schreier
Barbara & Frank Aguilera
Jesse Schreier

In Memory of Joe Tita
Kristin Tita

In Memory of John C. McCarthy
Anita & Paul Adolph

In Memory of Joseph Viola
Rich Lofaro

In Memory of Lawrence Holloway
Linda A. Marie Holloway

In Memory of LeRoy & Martha Waterman
Judith Huston

In Memory of Lynn Adams
Cynthia & Richard Luczyski

In Memory of Michael Wagner
Viola L Huber
Joanne Alexis
Mary E Hutmacher
Therea Mayeda
Ann & Bruce Rush
Stella Wagner
Polly A Wisniewski
Gayle & Phil Bieluch
Ann A Wagner

In Memory of Richard C. Nelson
Jacqueline & Michael Nelson
Lona Louis
Carole & Steve Dustin

In Honor of Caroline & Phil Helman
Bibiana Medina & Ward Smith 

In Honor of Jeff Jameson & Cindy Holloway 
Mary Jameson 

In Honor of Joseph Porras 
Cynthia & Richard Luczyski 

In Honor of Nancy Roen 
Nancy Peterson 

In Honor of Reg Gupton 
Jeffrey Abrams 

In Honor of Rob O’Connor 
Brian & Heather Milne Hipona 

In Honor of Robert Kuramoto
Philip Kuramoto

In Honor of Shauna and Ray 
Robin & Ted Haugland 

In Honor of Steve, Mia, & Olivia Wilson 
Gina & Bayard 

In Honor of Susan Guelberth 
Cedar Rose 

In Memory of

In Honor of
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Ralph Pretti
Dana Reynolds
Rachel Richards
Paul Riciputi
Dylan Riley
Joanne Rock
Cedar Rose
Frank Rudecoff
Tiffanie & Chad Rudow
Trudy & Fritz Rudow
Ann & Bruce Rush
Jim Jensen & Jeannie Russell
Mary Russell
Natalia Safran
Linda & Bill Sargeant
Mike Sawyer
Eric Sayre
Rebecca Schild
Cooper Schwartzott
Shelly Searles
Sara Shainholtz
Jacqueline Shear
Maureen Sikora
Nancy & Mark Silverman
Leonard M. Simmons
Bibiana Medina and Ward Smith
Nicholas Sontag
Maile Spung
John Hoffmann & Kim Stacey
Gail Stanger
Tatyana Stevens
Mike Suhrbier
Ned Sullivan
Kathleen Sydoryk
Lisa Tasker
The Steinmann Family
Robert Thompson
Kristin Tita
Kellie Ulrich
Cynthia and Mark Vodopich
Ryan Vugteveen
Ann A. Wagner
Rebecca Ward
Nina Ware
Daniel W. Whalen
Philippa Whitcomb
Larry White
Steve Wilson

Polly A. Wisniewski
Charlie Woodward
Keiko Woodyard
Susan & Franz Zedlacher

Partners
American Rivers
American Whitewater
Aspen Center for Environmental Studies
Aspen Valley Land Trust
Basalt Regional Library
City of Aspen
City of Glenwood Springs
Colorado Parks and Wildlife
Colorado River Water Conservation District
Colorado State University (SPUR)
Colorado Water Conservation Board
Colorado Water Trust
Crystal River Environmental Protection 

Association
Eagle County
Eagle River Watershed Council
Garfield County
Glenwood Canyon Restoration Alliance
Glenwood Springs Community Center
Glenwood Springs River Commision
Middle Colorado Watershed Council
Natural Resources Conservation Service
Pitkin County
Pitkin County Healthy Rivers Board
Pitkin County Library
Pitkin County Open Space & Trails
River Network
River Watch of Colorado
Roaring Fork Fishing Guide Alliance
Roaring Fork Outdoor Volunteers
Roaring Fork Valley Fly Fishing Club
Ruedi Water and Power Authority
Town of Basalt
Town of Carbondale
Trout Unlimited
US Bureau of Reclamation
US Forest Service
Water Education Colorado
Winter Wildlands Alliance
Alpine Bank
Aspen Camp of the Deaf and Hard  

of Hearing

Aspen Community School
Aspen Country Day School
Aspen Skiing Company
Basalt Elementary School
Bassalt Middle School
Basalt High School
Bessie Minor Swift Foundation
Bridges High School
Carbondale Chamber of Commerce
Carbondale Community School
Colorado Foundation for  

Water Education
Glenwood Springs Elementary School
Growing Years Preschool
Marble Charter School
Mountain Valley Developmental Services
Ross Montessori School
Sopris Elementary School
The Roaring Fork Club
Two Rivers Community School

2021 Premier Business Members
Avalanche Ranch
Barnes Pearson & Rudow PC
Berthod Motors
Blazing Adventures
Casey Brewing
CCY Architects
Crystal Fly Shop
Doug Leibinger COMPASS
Incline Ski Shop
K&W Concrete
Karp Neu Hanlon
Land Design 39
PEAK Architecture LLC
Proudline Fly Fishing
RJ Paddy Wacks
Sopris Fishing Outfitters
The Rulon Kelly Team at 

Douglas Elliman Real Estate
Ute Mountaineer

2021 Standard Business Members
Arensdorf Properties
Blue Sky Woodcraft
Redstone Mountain Mercantile
Roaring Fork Fishing Guide Alliance

To make a tax-deductible contribution please visit www.roaringfork.org/donate
or contact Sheryl Sabandal, Development Director, at (970) 927-1290 or sheryl@roaringfork.org.
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2021 OPERATING EXPENSES

2021 OPERATING REVENUES
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2021 Expenses
Programs	 $422,622

Fundraising	 $156,076

Admin.	 $381,807

Reserve Funding 	 $80,000

Total 	 $1,040,505

2021 Revenues
Events	 $329,289
Grants	 $76,000
Memberships	 $432,694
RETA	 $98,026
Conservation Easements	 $58,790
Program Fees	 $38,047
Other	 $22,777

Total                         	$1,055,623

Roaring Fork Conservancy is an independent 501(c)(3) not-for-profit organization registered in the state of Colorado. 
Roaring Fork Conservancy donor records are not sold, exchanged, or provided to any outside organization in any way.

2021 Financial Summary Roaring Fork Conservancy

Staff  

Rick Lofaro 
Executive Director 

Heather Lewin 
Director of Watershed  

Science & Policy 

Christina Medved 
Director of  

Community Outreach 

Larry Gruel 
Finance Director 

Sheryl Sabandal 
Development Director 

Megan Dean 
Director of Education 

Chad Rudow 
Water Quality  

Program Manager 

Elliott Audette 
Business Manager 

Matthew Anderson 
Water Quality Technician 

Alexis Hitzeroth 
Watershed Educator 

Shaylyn Austin 
Science & Policy Intern 

Andrea Tupy 
Ecologist

Program Consultants 

Seth Kurt Mason 
Lotic Hydrological, LLC 

Beck Brooks 
Fishing Instructor 

Board of Directors 

Pat McMahon 
President 

George W. Kelly III 
Vice President 

Michelle Schindler 
Secretary 

Jennifer Sauer 
Treasurer 

Jeff Conklin 

Rana Dershowitz 

David Knight 

Jim Light 

Rick Lofaro 
Executive Director 

Diane Schwener 

Larry Yaw 

River Stewards  
Steering Committee 

Chris Vaughn, Chair 

Colin Cares 

Nick Kilbourn 

Jordie Karlinski 

Meaghan Lynch 

Leah Mancabelli 

Volunteers 

Rob Angier 

Ted Behar 

Betty Cabral 

Jeff Davlyn 

Marice Doll 

Sheldon Doolan 

Ken Everett 

Dick Helmke 

George Johnson 

Greg Jeung 

Abby Harris 

David King 

Lacy King 

Jim Kirschvink 

Lani Kitching 

Patty Lecht 

Charlie Lueders 

Jennifer Long 

Brent Maiolo 

Buzz McArthur 

John McDermott  

William Mitchell  

Martha Moran  

Bob Morse  

Lesley Morse  

Christine Pearson  

Joel Shute 

Tom Skutley  

Laura Taylor  

Karin Teague 

Doug Walker  

George Wear 

Program  
Fees 
4%Conservation 

Easements 
6%

Other 
2%

Memberships 
41%

Events
31%

RETA
9%

Grants
7%

Uncredited photographs provided by Matthew Anderson, Alexis Hitzeroth, Heather Lewin, Rick Lofaro, Christina Medved and Chad Rudow.

Funding Reserves 8%

Programs
41%

Fundraising
15%

Administration
37%
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Since 1996, Roaring Fork 
Conservancy has inspired people 
to explore, value, and protect 
the Roaring Fork Watershed. We 
bring people together to protect 
our rivers and work hard to keep 
water in local streams, monitor 
water quality, and preserve 
riparian habitat.

As one of the largest watershed 
organizations in Colorado, 
Roaring Fork Conservancy serves 
residents and visitors throughout 
the Roaring Fork Valley through 
school and community-based 
Watershed Education programs 
and Watershed Science and 
Policy Projects including regional 
watershed planning, water 
resource policy initiatives, stream 
management, and restoration. 

www.roaringfork.org
970.927.1290  

ROARING FORK CONSERVANCY
The River Center • 22800 Two Rivers Road • Basalt, CO 81621


